From: Oyetola Oyekanmi

Sent: Tuesday, May 2, 2023 11:59 AM

To: Clerks Richmondhill <u>clerks@richmondhill.ca</u>

Subject: City Files: OPA-23-0001 and ZBLA-23-0002

I am writing to oppose the proposed Official Plan Amendment and Zoning By-law Amendment.

- Hall Street in the "Village of Richmond Hill", serene part of the town, should not be allowed to be over populated.
- Hall Street in particular is restricted with regards to parking. Worse in the winter when we get a lot of snow.
- 14 storey building? 265 units? This street cannot accommodate this volume of added traffic and residences. It is highly inappropriate and absurd to plant a 14 storey building in the midst of town homes and single family dwelling. This will ruin the visual landscape and serenity of the street.

I shall be attending via zoom.

Oyetola Oyekanmi

136 Hall Street

Richmond Hill